Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes
February 17, 2022
Meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m.
Members present were Heather Goodman, Alex Vega, Roger Henson, and Heather Paulsen.  
Council reviewed the current  agenda.  Roger Henson made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Alex Vega.  All were in consensus.
Council reviewed the January meeting minutes.  Alex Vega made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Heather Paulsen.  All were in consensus.
Council reviewed the January Special Called meeting minutes.  Roger Henson made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Alex Vega.  All were in consensus.
No public comment.
Heather Goodman shared the Principal’s report with council members including the following information:
· Enrollment:  We currently have 463 students enrolled.
· Updates:
· GRECC performed their safety visit.  We did very well.  Recommendations were given to be considered.
· ABRI visited on 2/17 for behavior and student/teacher interactions coding.
· Student Council raised $633.15 for the animal shelter with their Candy Gram sales. 
·  Upcoming events:
· PTO is hosting a movie at Crowne Pointe Theatre on 2/19/22.  All proceeds from ticket sales go directly to PTO.
· 3rd grade is taking a field trip to the Kentucky Derby Museum on February 23rd.
· Rotary Smiles will be here on 2/25/22.
· Spring book fair will be open from 2/25/22-3/4/22.
· MES will be hosting the district Governor’s Cup on 3/5/22.
· 5th graders will tour TKS on 3/7/22.
· New student registration begins on 3/15/22. “Open Borders” will go into effect this summer. The district is working on a policy for how that will be handled. 
Heather Goodman presented to the Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and the General Fund.  A detailed summary of duplicating expenses was included. It was clarified that if there are funds remaining in this account, they can be allocated elsewhere without the need for council approval.
Heather Goodman provided the Council with the school calendar for the 2022-2023 school year.  It was approved by the Board on 1/24/22.
Heather Goodman discussed with the Council plans for Summer School 2022:
· We will offer two weeks in June and two weeks in July
· 25 staff members responded with interest to work Summer School
· Parent interest letters for Summer School will be sent out at the end of March/Beginning of April
Heather Goodman reviewed Winter STAR data with Council.  Focus was put on the growth and the percentage of proficient/distinguished students in Math and Reading at each grade level.
Heather Goodman reviewed the FRYSC SBDM/Principal Agreement with Council. 
Heather Goodman presented Policy 08.01 (Curriculum) to Council for final reading and approval. Alex Vega made a motion to approve Policy 08.01; motion was seconded by Heather Paulsen.  All were in consensus. 
· The next policy to be reviewed is the Retention Policy.
Heather Goodman presented January committee minutes to Council for review.
Closing Business:
Other Business: None
Council discussed March agenda items - timeline for staff and student placement, use of school space, and the 22-23 budgets.
The next regular scheduled meeting is March 17, 2022 at 3:30 PM
Alex Vega made a motion to adjourn; Heather Paulsen seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 3:57 PM.
___________________________________

___________________________________
Heather Goodman, Principal



Roger Henson, Co-Chair
